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AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the August 2015 meeting.

2. Application BLA-272 Kaplan Estates would like to convey .32 acres to Ellis Tobin on Little Redkill Road in Fleischmanns.  Tax map #’s 286-1-19.1  & 286-1-19.3
3. Re-application BLA-273 MMA Corp would like to convey .33 acres to Karen Knapp on 19 Atkin Avenue in Arkville.  Tax map #’s 307.1-1-20 & 307.1-1-30. 
4. Review and action on Resolution for Crossroads Ventures project.

5. Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, September 15, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan, Kate VanBenschoten, Joyce Gray, Glenna Herz,  Len Utter and Charles Kowalski
Others present:   Herb Finch, Rob Allison, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve the minutes of the August as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.

Application BLA-272 Kaplan Estates would like to convey .33 acres to Mr. Tobin on Little Redkill Road in Fleischmanns in order for them to build a new structure.   Chairman Finch recused herself from discussing or voting on this application.  Vice Chairman Len Utter lead the discussion.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Glenna Herz seconded motion. Chairman Finch abstained from voting.  Motion carried with 6 ayes and 1 abstain.

Re-approval of application BLA-273 MMA Corp would like to convey .32 acres to Karen Knapp on 19 Atkin Avenue in Arkville.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Kate VanBenschoten seconded motion.  Motion carried.

The Board members received a resolution for the Crossroads Ventures project.  The board reviewed and will await the receipt of the Finding Statement from the DEC in order to move forward on the application.  The board would like to invite Jack Schoonmaker the next meeting to discussion the resolution and hopefully the finding statement.  Charles Kowalski asked about the inspection that will need to be done for this type of project.  Patrick Davis explained that the building permit fee to the town will be 1% of the construction cost so that fee will cover any kind of extra inspections needed.  Ultimately the final approval of all inspections in done on the project are signed off by the CEO.
Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 pm.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

